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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 6:41 
 

Present: Chairmen Sigourney, Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek, Treasurer Holmes. 

  

A motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the minutes as read, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.  

  Motion Carried 

Department Reports 

               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $919.84 

          Savings #809: $ 21,247.04 

         Equipment Savings #883: $7,384.01 

         Fire Equipment Savings #731: $933.06 

            Tax Collection Saving #769: $63,749.94. 

            ARPA Account #500: $621.89 

  Lee Holmes Donation #886: $132,434.84 

 

 Motion by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Gold to accept the treasures report   Motion Carried 

 

Correspondence: Passed out, no questions 

 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $201,523.69 Plus the Town of Richfield Dump Bill. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as submitted and 

pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Highway: 

Mike: Cleaned up trees along the roads.  Went with Wayne to see what roads needed to be 

plowed. Replaced mirror brackets on the plow truck, plowed roads. 

Wayne: Showed Mike what roads needed to be plowed. Worked on the plow truck. Trimmed 

trees along the roads. Winged back snow on roads. Cleaned bathrooms.  

 

Fire District: None 

 

Old Business: Treasurer Holmes talked about the Local Government Investment Pool. She stated that she 

would like the town to consider putting our funds in with them. With the bank we have now, we are 

receiving .08% interest. The LGIP is at 3.4%. Chairmans Sigourney decided he wanted to see more research 

on it.  
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Old Business, Cont.: Chairman Sigourney stated he had talked with Roger Prince about possibly donating 

the land that is west of the Colburn-Leola Cemetery to the cemetery association. At this time Roger Prince 

hasn’t decided what he would like to do with that section of land. Michele Holmes stated that the 

cemetery is running out of land.  

 

New Business:  None 

 

Public Comment: Mary Pokomy lives on the private road off Badger Dr. west of 6th Ave. She stated that 

someone had ran off the road over the weekend. It was due to all the ice on the road at Badger Dr. & 

 6th Ave. The fire department had also been out, and they told them the road was really bad. The towns 

plow driver Mike stated that he had been out and did sand the roads. It was also stated that the town will 

not send out the plow until there is more than 2 inches of snow.  

 

Juliana Quella lives in the township. She also works for the Adams-Friendship School bus company. The 

driver reported that 6th Ave to Beaver Ave into Big Flats needed more sand put down.  

 

Mary Pokomy’s husband asked if a tree comes down on the road can he cut it up and take it? Chairman 

Sigourney told him he could. Supervisor Gold stated that it would be better if they called the sheriff 

department. They would then get a hold of the town to take care of it.  

  

 

 

 

 Announcements: Next monthly meeting: February 13, 2023 @7:00 PM 

 

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Gold 

 

Terri L. Horacek 
 Town of Colburn,Clerk 


